










File: 97350-20-15070 

July 13, 2016 

Tim Sheldan, Deputy Minister 
Ministry of Forest Lands and Natural Resource Operations 
PO Box 9352 
Stn Prov Govt 
Victoria, BC  V8W 9M1 

Dear Tim Sheldan: 

Re: Government reply to the Forest Practices Board recommendations in the special report 
Access Management and Resource Roads: 2015 Update. 

Thank you for the response to the six recommendations in our report assessing access 
management in British Columbia. 

Our report was a review of what has happened in the intervening years since the Board's first 
report on access management was published in 2005, Access Management in BC – Issues and 
Opportunities, and a summary of the state of access management in 2015. The Board made six 
recommendations to address the lack of knowledge about the resource road inventory, the need 
for strategic initiatives to ensure access is properly managed, and the need to get on with 
addressing operational management issues.  

We are disappointed that government is not adopting our recommendations but we are hopeful 
that government has a plan to improve access management and that the initiatives it has 
underway will be helpful. 

We hope that in five years if we undertake another review of access management, the issues 
identified in our 2005 report and in our 2015 report will have been resolved. 

We will now consider this filed closed. 

Yours sincerely, 

Timothy S. Ryan, RPF 
Chair 

https://www.bcfpb.ca/sites/default/files/reports/SR23-Access-Management-in-BC.pdf
https://www.bcfpb.ca/sites/default/files/reports/SR23-Access-Management-in-BC.pdf



